
OFFICE OF COUNTY CLERK                 
 

 
May 11, 2015 
The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: Chairman Warren 
Ploeger, Steve Roberts and Keith Olsen. Also present were County Clerk Debbie Parker and Deputy County Clerk Melissa 
Thorson.  County Attorney Kevin Hill was present for a portion of the meeting. Warren Ploeger opened the meeting at 8:00 
a.m. 
 
MINUTES 
Motion by Keith Olsen to approve the May 4, 2015 minutes. Seconded by Steve Roberts. Motion carried.  
 
TREASURER 
Cheryl Lippold, Treasurer, discussed with the commissioners Senate Bill 259.  Lippold also presented the new Kansas license 
plate that will support the Dwight D. Eisenhower foundation.  The cost of the plate is $45.50 with a $50.00 donation to the 
foundation.   
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
Motion by Warren Ploeger for a fifteen minute Executive Session on non-elected personnel with the three commissioners, 
Teresa Clements, Debbie Parker and Melissa Thorson present. Seconded by Steve Roberts. Closed 8:15 a.m.  Opened 8:30 a.m.  
No binding action was taken. 
 
APPRAISER 
Motion by Warren Ploeger to offer the County Appraiser position to Clint Anderson.  Seconded by Steve Roberts.  Keith Olsen 
abstained from the vote due to the fact that he was not present for the interview. 
 
BURN BAN RESOLUTION 
The commissioner discussed changes to Resolution 2015-13.  The changes came about from a meeting with the local fire 
chiefs.  A new resolution will be passed after the changes are made.   
 
RESCUE SQUAD 
Duke Koeperich, Rescue Squad President, questioned the commissioners as to how they wanted to sell the old emergency 
vehicle.  Koeperich suggested putting the vehicle on the Purple Wave auction.  The commissioners agreed to putting the 
vehicle on the website. 
 
TAX CHANGE ORDER 
Tax Change Orders 2014-134 thru 2014-139 were signed and approved. 
 
TOWNSHIP ANNUAL REPORTS 
The commissioners reviewed and approved the annual township reports.  The Powhattan Township report was not approved 
due to the budget not balancing.  
 
Motion by Keith Olsen to adjourn. Seconded by Steve Roberts. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:45 a.m. The next 
meeting will be held Monday May 18, 2015.    
 


